BOARD AGENDA ITEM

NOVEMBER 8, 2011

SUBJECT:

Request for donation of one surplus mobile unit by House of David Embassy
International Ministries

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

The organization is requesting that an excess mobile classroom be donated to
them to expand their family and community ministry located on Edgefield Road
in North Augusta. The addition of the unit will help with their child and music
ministry. :

" The District does have several mobile classrooms that have been taken out of
service and are scheduled to be surplused and sold at Public Auction. The
church has viewed these units and indicated that one unit (#75) located at North
Augusta Middle School would meet their needs.

ADMINISTRATIVE CONSIDERATION:

The District Procurement Code states that the Board is solely responsible for the
disposal of surplus property. If the request is granted, the organization wilf incur
all costs and liabilities concerning the transfer of the unit to their property.

RECOMMENDATION:

Approve the request by House of David Embassy International Ministries for
donation of a surplus mobile unit.

ATTACHMENT:

Request from House of David Embassy International Ministries dated October 21,
2011.

PREPARED BY:

David M. Caver



House of David Embassy International Ministries
1531 Edgefield Road
North Augusta, South Carolina 29860
{803)426-1752 Phone
(803)426-1753 Fax
October 21, 2011

Aiken County Public Schools
C/O Mr. David Caver

1000 Brookhaven Drive
Aiken, South Carolina 29803

Dear Mr. David Caver,

House of David Embassy International Ministries accepts building number seventy- five.
Thank You for the blessing!

Thank you in advance for considering us when you decide to donate the utility buildings.
Sincer;:ly,
Cpoostle Pebindo Whightt

Apostle Melinda Wright
House of David Embassy International Ministries
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